
From: Ben Rogers <BRogers@nff.org.au>  
Sent: Tuesday, June 30, 2020 3:01 PM 
To: AMOD <AMOD@fwc.gov.au> 
Subject: AM2019/17 - 4 yearly review of Pastoral Award - finalisation of exposure draft 
 
Dear AMOD, 
 
This email submission respond to statement [2020] FWCFB 2959 which the President published on 9 June 2020, 
which summarised a number of decision and changes which were adopted in the exposure draft of the Pastoral 
Award 2020.  
 
His Honour indicated that interested parties should file submission by 4pm on 30 June 2020. 
 
We make the following minor observations: 

1. Presumably the intent is to revise the refences to the Horticulture Award 2010 and Wine Industry Award 
2010 when the 2020 version of those awards take effect  

2. The final paragraph of clause 18.3(a) (titled “Reimbursement of expenses”) is a separate sub-clause and 
needs a number. 

3. Clause 50.5(b)(iii) of the exposure draft provides that “It will be obligatory upon such learner to produce to 
their employer …”. The current award uses much clearer and, in our submission, preferable language: “The 
learner must produce to their employer…” 

 
Kind regards, 
 

Ben Rogers 
General Manager – Workplace Relations and Legal Affairs 
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